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Memorandum for the President

April 15, 1944   [Washington, D.C.]

Secret

The attached notes on conditions in France were dictated by General T. Bentley Mott, whom you perhaps know.  If not, he was our Attache in France for many years and has spent most of his adult life in France.  He married a Frenchwoman, with Foch as his best man.  She has since died.

Frank McCoy tells me that Mott was allowed (apparently through oversight) more or less complete liberty in Unoccupied France for a long time and only rather recently was he taken under surveillance.  He therefore had a good opportunity to sense French reactions.

The attached notes were given, I think, to General McCoy and sent by him to Mr. Stimson.  I am having a group of three officers, one from Operations, one from G-2 and one from the Civil Affairs Division, call on General Mott in the hospital near New York to collect all the data that he is able to give them which bears on our immediate problems.1
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1. Brigadier General T. Bentley Mott (U.S.M.A., 1886) had lived in France most of his years since 1900, when he was first assigned as military attaché at the American Embassy in Paris.  He later served as General John J. Pershing's representative to Marshal Ferdinand Foch's staff and as military attaché in Paris from 1919 to 1930.  Since 1941 he had been in Paris in charge of the European Office of the American Battle Monuments Commission.  Mott had been arrested by the German Gestapo in fall 1943 but was released by the Germans and returned to the United States in March 1944.  Major General Frank R. McCoy, president of the Foreign Policy Association in New York City, had sent to Secretary of War Henry L. Stimson the notes that Mott had dictated on April 11, while in a New York hospital, giving his impression of conditions in France.  Stimson sent the notes to General Marshall. (McCoy to Stimson, April 12, 1944, NA/RG 107 [SW Safe, French].)  Mott was of the opinion that the French people did not regard General de Gaulle's French Committee of National Liberation as the legitimate government of France.  He stated that the French people had no more regard for Marshal Henri Philippe Pétain.  "Very few people in France look to de Gaulle to save, guide or reconstruct their country," wrote Mott.  "And there is nobody else.”  He stated that the French population seemed to have placed their faith in the U.S. Army.  "The great mass of Frenchmen believe and pray that it will be the Americans who are going to drive the Germans out of France, the Americans who are going to occupy and administer the country," wrote Mott.  He indicated that the French Committee was not as popular with the French people as the American newspaper reporters claimed, who received their information from sources favorable to General de Gaulle. (Mott notes on France, April 11, 1944, GCMRL/G. C. Marshall Papers [Pentagon Office, Selected].)  For further discussion, see Marshall Memorandum for the President, April 18, 1944, Papers of George Catlett Marshall, #4-359 [4:  421–22].

Recommended Citation:  The Papers of George Catlett Marshall, ed. Larry I. Bland and Sharon Ritenour Stevens  (Lexington, Va.:  The George C. Marshall Foundation, 1981– ).  Electronic version based on The Papers of George Catlett Marshall, vol. 4, “Aggressive and Determined Leadership,” June 1, 1943–December 31, 1944  (Baltimore and London:  The Johns Hopkins University Press, 1996), pp. 412–413.

